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1. Welcome / Introductions / Apologies 
The Chair welcomed those attending, confirmed that the meeting was quorate and acknowledged the apologies received. 

2. Conflict of Interest

No conflicts of interests were declared. 
3. Minutes of Previous Meeting
Board Members agreed the minutes of the previous meeting held on 30 June 2020. 
4. Action Points from Previous Meeting
RMG advised that some board members had yet to complete the annual COI and Member Training Log profomas and all members had yet to complete the Pension Regulator Online training. (Action Points 1, 2 and 8 from previous meeting) 
ACTION POINT 1: Members to complete Pension Regulator online training and outstanding COI and Training log proforma by 30 November 2020.
5. Scheme Managers Report

MB covered the main points contained on the Scheme Manager’s report, in particular highlighting that there had be a 50% increase in new pensions and an increase in pension forecast requests of 100%. In response to a question from PC he stated that the retirements and pension forecast requests were ‘across the board’ and not in relation to any particular profession.

He confirmed that all Annual Benefit Statements (ABS) and P60’s have been issued as required. He informed members that BMA/BDA had complimented Pension Service for providing Pension Input / Annual Allowance information on the ABS. 
In response to a question from Chair it was agreed that ill health retirements should be ongoing agenda item due to the delay in processing non urgent cases by DoF OHS Department.

ACTION POINT 2: Secretariat to include Ill Health Retirement as an ongoing agenda item.

Life Assurance Scheme (LAS)
MB informed members that the DoH has introduced a LAS for HSC staff who die as a result of coronavirus. Payment is a set amount of £60,000 tax free and will be paid in addition to any scheme member benefits that are payable. It was agreed with the DoH that HSC Pension Service would administer the LAS.
Both MM and NMC asked if the LAS scheme could be explained in easier to understand language as it is very technical and detailed as it currently reads. MB agreed to develop some further information to make it easier to understand for scheme members.

ACTION POINT 3: MB to develop LSA ‘easy to read’ guidance for members.

Payroll Pension Team

MB advised that PPT were now using a tracking process for pension applications which will reduce member queries. 
The Chair commented that the provision of comparative figures for work completed by PPT was very useful.

MB stated that Pension Service will be contacting the HR Directors of Trusts in January to see whether the funding for the PPT would continue or whether the team would have to stand down or be reduced in numbers. PC expressed his reluctance for any reduction in staff numbers.

Compliance Officer

MB informed members that Greg Doherty (GD) had been secured as the scheme compliance officer. His role will be to ensure that the scheme is administered in compliance with scheme regulations and would provide the Board with another level of assurance in addition to internal audit. He further advised that GD will now take on the role of Pension Board secretariat.

The Chair commented that this appointment was very welcome and it was agreed that GD would provide the Board with a work plan at the next PB meeting.
ACTION POINT 4: GD to provide compliance officer work plan at next PB meeting.

Internal Dispute Resolutions / PO Cases
MB stated that all internal disputes this quarter related to members seeking access for mental health officer status. All had been denied.

Other Issues
In response to a question from the Chair, MB advised that around 85% of Pension Service staff were working from home and this was likely to continue in the long term. He added that working from home was working well and was having little impact on the day to day administration of the scheme. He further confirmed that no services had been stood down other than pension workshops, but that these workshops had now re-commenced across a number of but not all Trusts.

MB in response to Chair confirmed that Pension Service had enough resources at the moment to carry out its functions, however current resources would be insufficient to implement the McCloud remedy. In particular, additional resources would be required to examine record keeping and data in depth, he confirmed the Leadership Centre has been asked to review the current workforce structure to see if it remains fit for purpose going forward.

In response to a point raised by Chair, MB explained that the current KPI’s detailed in the Scheme Manager’s Report reflect what was agreed in the service level agreement with DoH.

In response to a question from the Chair, PC stated that the tax announcements made in Budget 2020 provided some alleviation of the pension tax problems experienced by high earners but that some issues still remained. 

6. SAB McCloud / Policy Update
MB informed the Board that SAB had set up a sub-group to draft a response to the DoF consultation on McCloud, for consideration by full SAB at its next meeting on 29 October. He advised that ‘deferred choice’ was the sub-groups recommendation.
MM informed members that DoF has provided FAQ’s and GAD has provided tax advice to the Collective Consultation Working Group (CCWG) on the McCloud remedy consultation.
ACTION POINT 5: Secretariat to provide Board members with SAB’s McCloud consultation response when finalised.

7. Progress on Business Plan 2020/21
Chair briefly went through the draft progress report and agreed to finalise before the next meeting. In commenting on 1.2 of the progress report it was agreed that the Scheme accounts should be included as an agenda item at the next meeting in January 2021. 
ACTION POINT 6: Secretariat to include Scheme Accounts as an item on the agenda for the next PB meeting.

8. Pension Board Risk Register 
It was agreed that the current risk register should be revised in line with the risk register template used by BSO.
ACTION POINT 7: Secretariat to revise the risk register using BSO risk register template.

9. Review of Board Membership / Terms of Reference
After a short discussion it was agreed that the current TOR should be updated and include details of Board Membership at new Annex B. All attending agreed that the current membership of 12 should remain.

Chair referred to the internal audit report which stated there was no record of challenge in the Board minutes regarding KPIs and that the Scheme Manager attended for the entirety of Board Meetings. Chair stated that if there was any conflict with Pension Service then the staff could leave the meeting for that particular item.  It was agreed that the TOR should include a paragraph regarding the Board’s responsibility for a Risk Register. It was noted that the quorum for the last two meetings had been achieved. It was also noted that a Training Needs Analysis had been completed and a training Plan is now close to completion.
ACTION POINT 8:  RMG to review and update TOR to include Board Membership details at new Annex B.

10. Training
Chair reminded members that they must complete any outstanding COI/Training Log forms and complete the Pension Regulator on line training guidance. It was agreed that a training session should be provided on risk management at the January 2021 meeting. 
It was agreed that the Chair, GD and RMG should develop a Board Training Plan in advance of the next meeting for discussion by the Board.
ACTION POINT 9:  MB to check the availability of a guest speaker from BSO to provide board members with training on risk management at the January 2021 Meeting

ACTION POINT 10: Chair, GD and RMG to develop a Board Training Plan in advance of the next meeting.

11. AOB

No further issues discussed
12. Date of Future Meetings
Wednesday 
13 January 2021

10.30 
Wednesday 
14 April 2021

10.30

Future meetings may be held via video conferencing
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